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   Thursday, 09 September 2021 
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Jubilee Park entrance 

From tomorrow, we will be opening Jubilee Park entrance at the start of the day to let 

children into the school, as well as continuing to use the Union Road entrance. A staff 

member will be at the Jubilee Park gate to welcome children into school each morning 

between 8.40am-8.50am.  

It is up to parents whether they wish to use the Union Road entrance or the Jubilee Park 

entrance, but I would recommend to Reception parents that they continue to use the Union 

Road entrance as this is closer to the children’s classrooms.  

The end of day procedure will remain the same, with only the Union Road entrance in use, 

and a staggered dismissal.  

Parking congestion on Union Road 

We have sent many reminders to parents/carers about congestion on Union Road caused by 

parents driving their children to school. Like many London schools we have limited space 

outside our school and built-up residences all around the building. Havering parking 

attendants will be coming to site regularly to ticket illegally parked cars, but I would again 

urge any parents who do drive to walk their child to school instead. Using this narrow 

residential road leads to severe traffic congestion twice daily and heightens the risk of an 

accident for one or more of our young people; something we are desperate to avoid. 

A short walk to school will help children with their daily activity, making it a far safer option 

for everyone on the whole. Thank you so much for supporting us with this matter. 

  

Yours sincerely 

Raheel Akhtar 

Headteacher  
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